 SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of the Annual Meeting of Sandy Town Council held in the Council Chamber at 10, Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds on Monday 10th May 2010 at 7.30pm.

PRESENT

Cllrs G G N White (Mayor), N Aldis, M Bartlett, P Blaine, D Broughton, D Gale, M Pettitt, M Scott, D Sharman, P Sharman, R Smith and Mrs S Sutton
Together with twenty two electors of the Parish, Central Bedfordshire Cllrs Mrs Turner and Mrs Maudlin and one member of the press.
1.  Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Dr Jones, Osborne and Wellbourn.

2. Town Mayor of Sandy (1/10)

Resolved:  (a) That Cllr Geoffrey George Noble White be elected Town Mayor of Sandy for the ensuing year.

(b)  The newly elected Town Mayor publicly took and signed the required Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Town Mayor.
3.  Deputy Town Mayor of Sandy
 (2/10)

Resolved:  (a) That Cllr Mrs Susan Jane Sutton be elected Deputy Town Mayor of Sandy for the ensuing year.

(b)  The newly elected Deputy Town Mayor publicly took and signed the required Declaration of Acceptance of Office of Deputy Town Mayor.

4.  Statutory Declarations of Interests from Members (3/10)

(a)  Prejudicial Interests
Cllr Aldis for Planning Applications CB/10/01097/FULL and CB/10/01255/LB as he is a Life Member of the rugby club of which the applicant is Chairman.

(b)  Personal Interests 
Cllr Aldis for Item 5 (Oral questions from electors) as an allotment holder.
5.  Oral questions from Electors (4/10)

Mr Howlett spoke on behalf of the allotment holders.  He asked who was taking responsibility for the purchase of new allotment land.  Mr Havergal asked if the land was a statutory allotment site and also what budget the Town Council had for purchasing new land.
The Mayor outlined the Council’s position: that the Council is committed to providing allotments, but that it also had a duty to provide land for burials.  The present site had been purchased by the Burial Board in 1891 as Cemetery land.

He said that the minimum period allotment holders would have left on the land was until the end of the 2011 growing season. A number of steps have to be taken before it can be certain that the land is suitable for burials.

The Council has a budget for purchase but it does not wish to publicise this as such matters need to be confidential at present.
6. Planning Applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council (5/10)

Cllr Aldis, having previously declared a prejudicial interest in the matter, withdrew from the Chamber during consideration of Applications CB/10/01097/FULL and CB/10/01255/LB.
Resolved: That the following comments be sent to the planning department at Central Bedfordshire Council:
CB/10/01255/LB Listed building consent for the part demolition of existing front boundary wall to allow for alterations of vehicular access at 103 High Street, Sandy, Beds.
No objections.

CB/10/01097/ FULL Full application for new vehicular access, parking and turning area with part-closure of existing vehicular access and construction of boundary wall sections at 103 High Street, Sandy, Beds.

No objections.

CB/10/01338/ FULL Full application for two storey extension to side and single storey extension to rear at 1 Warren Farm Cottages, Deepdale, Potton, Sandy, Beds.

No objections.

CB/10/01071/ FULL Full application for conversion of loft space above garage and utility room to bedroom with rooflights at 12 Merlin Drive, Sandy, Beds.

No objections.

TCA/10/00109 Prune on beech tree to the front and fell one lime tree to the rear of 12a Bedford Road, Sandy, Beds.

No objections.

CB/10/01304/FULL  Application for the erection of a rear extension at Industrial premises (tyre and exhaust repair centre at 14 Darlington Close, Sandy, Beds.
No objections.
7.  Mayoral Communications (6/10)

18.04.10
Attended the Mayor of Houghton Regis' Civic Service. 



In the evening, attended the Mayor of Flitwick's charity dinner,

together with Cllr and Mrs Osborne.

22.04.10
Opened the second annual beer festival at the Sir William Peel public house.

23.04.10
Attended the Mayor of Luton's charity dinner and dance.


24.04.10
Attended Sandy Town Council's "Get Involved" Fair at Sandye
Place 
middle school. The Deputy Mayor and nine other members
of the Town Council also attended. 


25.04.10
Attended the Mayor of Arlesey's civic service. 



In the afternoon took part in judging the Carnival Prince and
Princess competitions at Sandy Conservative Club. 

26.04.10. Attended the launch of a photographic exhibition at Sandy 


Library. 



In the evening chaired the annual parish meeting at the Jenkins


Pavilion.

27.04.10
Gave a talk to the Sandy 1st Saxon Cubs at Scout Headquarters. 

30.04.10
With Sandy Twinning Association, hosted a reception for visitors from Malaunay which was also attended by the Deputy Mayor and several members of the Town Council at the council chamber.

07.05.10
Attended the Mayor's Social Evening at Houghton Regis.

08.05.10    Took part in the Mayor of Leighton Linslade's charity train ride.

09.05.10 With other members of the Council, attended the Civic Service
                  at St Swithun's Church, Sandy.

Deputy Mayor

7.5.10 Attended with Mr D Sutton, the Mayor of St Ives’ Charity 

Concert at St Ives Corn Exchange.
Councillor Osborne
30.4.10 With Mrs Osborne attended the Mayor of Huntingdon’s 

Charity Dinner/Ball in the Commemoration Hall.
The Mayor thanked those Members who had attended the “Get Involved” Fair and the Civic Service, both of which had been successful events.

8.  Finance and General Purposes Committee (7/10)
RESOLVED:

(a)  That Cllr David Hector Gale be elected Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee for the ensuing year.

(b)  That Cllr Michael Peter Scott be elected Vice Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee for the ensuing year.

9.  Planning Parks and Open Spaces Committee (8/10)

RESOLVED:

(a)  That Cllr Peter Nigel Aldis be elected Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee for the ensuing year.

(b)  That Cllr Michael Richard Bartlett be elected Vice Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee for the ensuing year.

10.  Staffing Committee (9/10)

RESOLVED:

(a)  That the Staffing Committee for the ensuing year shall consist of the Deputy Mayor, (Cllr Susan Jane Sutton), and Cllrs Peter Anthony Blaine, Dr Patrick Obi Jones, Colin Osborne and Michael Peter Scott.
(b)  That Cllr Peter Anthony Blaine be elected Chairman of the Staffing Committee for the ensuing year.

(c)  That Cllr Michael Peter Scott be elected Vice Chairman of the Staffing Committee for the ensuing year.

11.  Audit Committee (10/10)

Resolved:

(a)  That the Audit Committee for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllr Geoffrey George Noble White (as Mayor), Cllr Mrs Susan Jane Sutton(as Deputy Mayor), Cllr David Hector Gale (as Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee), Cllr Michael Peter Scott (as Vice Chairman of Finance & General Purposes Committee) and Cllr Colin Osborne.
(b)  That Cllr Colin Osborne be elected Chairman of the Audit Committee for the ensuing year.

(c)  That Cllr David Hector Gale be elected Vice Chairman of the Audit Committee for the ensuing year.
12.  Sandy Market -Management Sub-Committee (11/10)

Resolved (a)  That the Sandy Market Management Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllrs Peter Nigel Aldis, Michael Peter Scott, Mrs Susan Jane Sutton and Geoffrey George Noble White together with Mr Ray Goldman representing the stallholders.
(b)  That the Chairman of the Sandy Market Management Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall be Cllr Michael Peter Scott.

(c)  That the Vice Chairman of the Sandy Market Management Sub Committee for the ensuing year shall be Cllr Mrs Susan Jane Sutton.

13.  Communications Sub-committe (12/10)

Resolved: (a)  That Cllrs Peter Nigel Aldis, David Delves Broughton, Dr Patrick Obi Jones, Robert James Smith and Mrs Susan Jane Sutton be appointed as the Communications Sub-Committee for the ensuing year. 
(b)  That Cllr Peter Nigel Aldis be elected as Chairman of the Communications Sub-Committee for the ensuing year.

14. Open Spaces Sub-Committee
(13/10)

Resolved:  (a) That the Open Spaces Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllrs Peter Nigel Aldis (as Chairman of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee), David Delves Broughton,  Martin John Pettitt and Michael Peter Scott. 

(b) That Cllr Michael Peter Scott be elected as Chairman of the Open Spaces Sub-Committee for the ensuing year.

15.  Policies Sub-committee
 (15/10)

Resolved: (a)  That the Policies Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllrs Peter Anthony Blaine, Colin Osborne, Martin James Pettitt and Geoffrey George Noble White.

(b)  That Cllr Geoffrey George Noble White be appointed Chairman of the Policies Sub-Committee.
16.  Premises Sub-Committee  (15/10)

Resolved: (a) That the Premises Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllrs Michael Richard Bartlett, David Hector Gale, David William John Sharman and Geoffrey George Noble White.  


(b) That the Chairman of the Premises Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall be Cllr David Hector Gale.

17. Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee  (16/09)
Resolved (a)  That the Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllrs Martin John Pettitt, Michael Peter Scott, David William John Sharman and Mrs Susan Jane Sutton.

(b)  That the Chairman of the Riddy and Pinnacle Management Sub-Committee for the ensuing year shall be Cllr David William John Sharman.

18.  Tourist Information Centre – Management Sub-committee (17/10)
Resolved: (a) That the Tourist Information Centre Sub-committee be Cllrs Michael Richard Bartlett, Peter Anthony Blaine, David Hector Gale and Martin John Pettitt. 

(b)  That the Chairman of Tourist Information Centre Sub-committee  for the ensuing year shall be Cllr Peter Anthony Blaine.

19. The Jenkins Pavilion Management Group

(18/10)
Resolved: That this group should now be dis-banded, its responsibilities having been taken over by the Premises Sub-Committee.
20.  Sandy Enhancement Group (19/10)

Resolved: That Cllrs Peter Nigel Aldis, David William John Sharman, Robert James Smith and Mrs Susan Jane Sutton be appointed as representatives of Sandy Town Council on the Sandy Enhancement Group for the ensuing year.
21. Emergency Plan incorporating Floodplan Working Group  (20/10)
(a) That the Emergency Plan incorporating Floodplan Working Group be Cllrs Peter Nigel Aldis, Cllr Martin John Pettitt, Mrs Susan Jane Sutton and John George Wellbourn. 

(b)  That the Chairman of Emergency Plan incorporating Floodplan Working Group for the ensuing year shall be Cllr Martin John Pettitt.
22.  Fallowfield Working Group
(21/09)

Resolved: That this group should now be dis-banded because plans for the area have been passed and works should be carried out this year.
23. Youth Forum Working Group  (22/10)

Resolved: That this group should now be dis-banded.
24. Enforcement/Dog Control Working Group  (23/10)

(a)  That the Enforcement/Dog Control Working Group for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllrs Peter Anthony Blaine, David Delves Broughton, Martin James Pettitt and Geoffrey George Noble White.

(b)  That Cllr Martin James Pettitt be appointed Chairman of the Enforcement/Dog Control Working Group.
25. Bridleway 8 Working Group  (24/10)
That the Bridleway 8 Working Group Working Group for the ensuing year shall consist of Cllrs Peter Nigel Aldis, Peter Anthony Blaine, Martin James Pettitt and John George Wellbourn.
26. Election of Representatives to Outside Bodies (25/10)
Resolved: That Members of Sandy Town Council be elected/appointed as Representatives of the Town Council on outside bodies as per Appendix 'A' attached to these minutes.
27.  Minutes and Reports (26/10)


(a)  Meeting of Sandy Town Council held on Monday 12th April 2010
Resolved:  (i) That the Minutes, including Exempt Minute, Minute No 130/09, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and signed as a correct record.

(ii) That Exempt Minute, Minute No 130/09 remain as Exempt items.
(b)  Meeting of Planning, Parks and Open Spaces Committee held on Monday 19th April 2010.

Resolved: That the Minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.
Recommendations:There were none.
(c) Meeting of the Tourist Information Management Sub-committee held on 19th April 2010.
Resolved: That the Minutes, which had been previously circulated, be received, approved and adopted as a correct record.
28.  Reports from Representatives (27/10)

(a) Central Bedfordshire Cllr Mrs Turner reported that the Council had recently produced its Annual Report and was looking at its medium term financial strategy.

(b) Cllr Pettitt spoke about the recent visit by the Twinning Association of Malaunay.  It was a short visit, but very successful and a change in the French organisation had engendered renewed support.  It was likely that there would be a new focus on community focussed visits in the future.
(c) Cllr Blaine said that there had been no material change in the Village Hall management since his last report.
29.  Clerk’s Report (28/10)

29.1  Accounts 1.4.09 to 31.3.10
Resolved:  That the lists of Receipts and Payments for March 2010, which had been on display prior to the Meeting be received and approved.
29.2  Quarterly Accounts – Quarter Ended 31.3.10
Resolved:  That the Quarterly Accounts (Income and Expenditure Lists) for Quarter Ended 31st March 2010 which had also been on display prior to the Meeting, be received and approved.  It was noted that these were not the Final Year End Accounts. 

29.3 Request from Potton Town FC
Resolved: That the request for a pitch every Saturday should be granted, provided that no Sandy team was deprived of its use.
29.4 Certificate in Local Council Administration
Resolved: That Mrs Baker-Smith was to be congratulated on her achievement.
29.5 Town and Parish Council Conference 9th June 2010
Resolved: That the Deputy Mayor and the Town Clerk be requested to attend the Conference.

29.6 Highways Parish Partnership Funding
Resolved: That this item be noted.
29.7 Street Watch Scheme
Resolved: That the Town Council will support this initiative.

29.8 Lafarge Aggregates
Resolved: That Cllrs Pettitt and D Sharman be requested to attend meetings with Lafarge Aggregates.

29.9 Investments
Resolved: (a) That this item should be considered at the next meeting of the Audit Committee on 14th June 2010.

(b) That the Audit Committee should be given delegated powers to invest the funds in the most appropriate manner.
29.10 Jobs, skills and training fair
Resolved: That a working group consisting of Cllrs Aldis, Gale, Sutton and Wellbourn should be set up and that they should co-opt other people as appropriate.

29.11 Fire Service Community Risk Management Plan Consultation
Resolved: That the Town Council express its support for the general direction of the document and that individual members should be encouraged to respond themselves.

30.  Annual Parish Meeting (29/10)

The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on Monday 26th April 2010 which had been previously circulated, were received and noted.

No actions were required.
31.  Oral questions from electors (30/10)

A question was asked on the present situation with regard to the Fallowfield Open Space.  Central Bedfordshire Cllr Mrs Turner undertook to ask Mr David Lamb to send a summary of the latest position so that it could be considered at a suitable meeting.
32. Confidential Items

(31/10)

SEE PART II – EXEMPT CONFIDENTIAL MINUTES – 

MINUTE NO 31/10
 33.  Press Release (32/10)

Resolved:  That no press release is considered necessary.
Resolved:  That under the Public Bodies (Admission to Meetings) Act 1960 and by virtue of the confidential nature of the business about to be transacted Section (1, 6, 8 & 9) of the Exempt Information, Local Government (Access to Information) Act 1985, it may contain “Information relating to a particular employee, former employee or applicant to become an employee of, or a particular office holder, former office holder or applicant to become an office-holder under, the authority” or “Information relating to the financial or business affairs of any particular person (other than the authority” or “The amount of any expenditure proposed to be incurred by the authority under any particular contract for the acquisition of property or the supply of goods or services” and “Any terms proposed or to be proposed by or to the authority in the course of negotiations for a contract for the acquisition or disposal of property of the supply of goods or services”, the press and public be requested to retire from the meeting.  

APPENDIX “A”

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

ANNUAL MEETING OF COUNCIL 10.5.10
26. Election of Representatives to Outside Bodies (25/10)

1.
VILLAGE HALL MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE
1 Representative


Cllr P A Blaine

2.
SANDY CHARITIES (incorporating Leeds Smith Trust)
1 Representative

Cllr D W J Sharman 

3.
SANDY TWINNING ASSOCIATION


1 Representative


Cllr M J Pettitt

4.
SANDY SPORTS AND LEISURE ASSOCIATION
1 Representative


Cllr Mrs S J Sutton
5.
BEDFORDSHIRE TOWN COUNCILS GROUP
3 Representatives


Cllr G G N White (As Mayor)


Cllr S J Sutton (As Deputy Mayor)


Cllr P A Blaine

6.
CHRISTMAS LIGHTS WORKING GROUP

3 Representatives


Cllr G G N White

Cllr M P Scott 

Cllr D Broughton
7.
SANDY SQUADRON AIR TRAINING CORPS - PARENTS AND FRIENDS SUPPORT COMMITTEE                  1 Representative

Cllr D W Sharman





 

8.
A1 CAMPAIGN COMMITTEE  (Official Representatives)

1 Representatives


Cllr R J Smith


9.
AGE CONCERN – BEDFORDSHIRE – TALK OF THE TOWN TRANSPORT  

        COMMITTEE    





1 Representative

Cllr R J Smith









10.
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL HIGHWAYS LIAISON MEMBER
1 Representative

Cllr M J Pettitt
11.   SANDY YOUNG PEOPLE’S YOUTH CLUB


Cllr P N Aldis 


Cllr P J Sharman
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